



Our Values: Spirituality, Openness, Care for the Common Good, Radical Love

Minister of Pastoral Care and Congregational Life: Wayne Hughes

Text or phone: 250 203-7258 care@comoxunitedchurch.com

Treasurer: <u>treasurer@comoxunitedchurch.com</u>

Envelope Secretary: envelopesecretary@comoxunitedchurch.com
Visit our website: it is updated weekly: www.comoxunitedchurch.com

Please note: Newsletters are also posted on the Comox United website.

Announcements should be sent to admin@comoxunitedchurch.com

or call 250 339-3966 by **8:00 am Thursday morning.**

If you no longer wish to receive this newsletter please email admin@comoxunitedchurch.com.

Friday, Oct. 21, 2022

Sunday, Oct. 23, 2022
Greeter: Merrilee Cameron
Coffee: Scott & Fiona Curry
Service Leader: Wayne Hughes

Sermon/Reflection:
Power Point: Barb Page
Scripture Reader: Scott Curry
Serieture: Joel 2:22, 23, Jule 15

Scripture: Joel 2:23-32, Luke 18:9-14

To read the scripture follow the link below then type in the scripture verse http://bible.oremus.org

Comox United Church worship services are available in three ways.

- 1) Attend worship in-person at the church on Sundays at 10:00 am.
- 2) Watch live on-line by going to our YouTube channel. Just click on this link at 10:00 am on Sunday morning:

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJlaxG_qu MwagK5WeiQwXPA

3) Watch the service at another time from the "Virtual Services" page on our website:

https://www.comoxunitedchurch.com/pages/online-sunday-services



Oct. 23, 2022 following the service Congregational Meeting to receive the report from the MPS Committee

Men's Breakfast Sat. Oct. 22 at 9:00 All men are warmly invited to this time of food and Fellowship.



Dance Classes

The Sept "try before you buy" classes are over. Beginning in Oct. we will be asking for a \$5 per class donation. This will be donated to the Wachiay Friendship Center Society in Courtenay.

This is in solidarity with Comox United Church values, and our desire to address reconciliation.

For further info contact Wendy @ Trinitydance@shaw.ca

If you have been attending Comox United and would like to be listed on our Household List (a directory of those who are involved with Comox United) please contact Lorna (admin@comoxunited.com or 250 339-3966) and she will send you the necessary forms.

Any changes to your contact information? Please forward these to Lorna by Oct. 28, 2022.

The Comox United Sage (Sustainability Action Group for the Environment) Team recommends:

1/ Ecochallenge: A good way to get informed and start changing habits for a better environment.

https://peoples.ecochallenge.org/?utm_source= mailjet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=G enReg&utm_id=PE22

2/ North Island Elder College course: Climate Solutions Action Workshop https://www.nic.bc.ca/continuingeducation/search-courses/cv-eldercollegecourses/

Prayers of the People

The Worship Committee are reinstating the sheet for prayer requests for concerns and also welcome requests for prayers of thanksgiving. A sheet will be on the table in the Narthex with a pen for you to write requests and the worship leader will pick it up on their way into the service.

COMING in February, 2023!

Beach Street Players and
Director, Gloria Herauf
are thrilled to announce their upcoming
Musical,

SOUNDTRACK OF OUR LIVES

Performance Dates are February 9, 10, 11 and February 17, 18 at Comox United Church. Filled with fun, laughter, and great music, Beach Street Players will put a smile on your face and a song in your heart! Be sure to mark your calendars!



Volunteer Opportunity:

We are looking for more volunteers to run the PowerPoint on Sunday mornings. You would usually be scheduled for one Sunday a month.

Training will be provided. Please let the office know if this is something that calls to you.

Comox UC Website - How To

This week's Tip:



- 1. To find out about the People's Echochallenge happening this month, go to the church website by googling Comox United Church.
- 2. From the menu at the top of the page, click on Ministries.
- 3. Scroll down to Sustainability Action Group for the Environment and click on that.
- 4. Scroll to People's Echochallenge.
- 5. Enjoy!

Questions? Comments? Concerns? Submissions? Photos?

NB: This is YOUR website! If you'd like to add any articles or photos to this or any page, please email Joyce Wagland at websiteadmin@comoxunitedchurch.com or phone 250-207-5650.



UCW Bazaar – Sat. Nov. 5, 2022 9:00 – noon Home baking, jams and jellies, books, knitting table.

Tea and refreshments will be served.
All donations much appreciated. **Donations** can be dropped at the church on Friday, Nov. 4, between 1-3.

Please list ingredients on baked goods.
FMI call Noreen 890-0204 or Isobel 339-4559.

